
Credit Card Survey Results 
 

Survey conducted May 2015 
114 Cities responded 

Founded in 1925, the League of Oregon Cities is a voluntary association 
representing all 242 of Oregon’s incorporated cities.  



68% of Cities who responded permit credit card payments. 
 
For those cities that do not permit credit card payments, the primary reason is the costs. 
 
For those that permit credit card payments, 64% permit credit card payment for all city 
services. 
 
For those that exclude some services, the common exclusions from credit card payment 
are: 
 System development charges (20 cities of those surveyed) 
 Court fines, lodging tax, building permits, and utility payments (< 10 cities of 
 those surveyed for each service)  
 
 



76% of responding cities that permit credit card payments do not have a minimum 
or maximum charge.   
 
 Of those that do, the maximum varies greatly.  Several have a max of 
 $1K, $5K or $10K but some have much lower maximums of $300 to 
 $500.    
 
Of the cities responding that allow credit card payments, almost 80% permit 
online payments and approximately 87% permit payment at city offices. 
 
Approximately 20% of cities charge a convenience or service fee.  The fees vary 
but are < $3  or around 3%. 
 
 

 



Of all cities responding, the credit card company fee calculates to an 
average of 34 cents per transaction. 

 
The range of responding cities was $.08 to $1.79 per transaction. 

 
 

Cities could save money by: 
1) getting the state’s negotiated per transaction rate; and 
2) using the state’s convenience/service charge program 



Of the 114 responding cities, only 2 indicated having cooperative 
agreements with other governments to get their rates. 

 
 
 

60% of surveyed cities are interested in using the State of Oregon’s  
credit card agreement and 32% weren’t sure.  Only 8% indicated they 

were not interested in utilizing the state’s program.   



We understand rates are generally based on volume--- here’s what cities would bring: 
 
Number of Yearly Credit Card Transactions Averages:  
Cities* 25,001 and larger: 1,216,924 
Cities 5,000 to 25,000:  10,773 
Cities less than 5,000:  1648 
 
Total: 11.2 million transactions from 53 cities who provided data 
 
Credit Card Dollar Value Yearly Averages:  
Cities* 25,001 and larger:   $21,778,712 
Cities 5,000 to 25,000:  $1,629,234 
Cities less than 5,000:  $168,086 
 
Total: $252.6 million from 52 cities who provided data 
 
*See 2015 Population Chart 
 





Thank you!   
 
The League and our member cities are always looking for ways to save local 
government and ultimately taxpayers’ money.  A permissive credit card 
partnership with the state, like the state purchasing program could be very 
beneficial to cities.  We look forward to continuing the conversation.   
 
Wendy Johnson 

Intergovernmental Relations Associate 

wjohnson@orcities.org   

503-588-6550 
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